
The Northampton County Electoral Board met on Thursday, June 2, 
2022, in the Voter Registration Office in Eastville. 
 

 PRESENT: JoAnn Clark, Chair 
  Mirchelle Enright, Vice Chair 

   Dennis O’Hara, Secretary 
 
 
Mr. Preston Lane joined us a guest at this meeting again.  

  
The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 12:00 P.M. A 

moment of silence was observed.   
 
 The minutes of the Electoral Board meeting on May 3, 2022 
having been reviewed by the Board were approved and signed. 
 
 Registrar presented Board with information about a third-
party organization, Virginia Fair Elections, that is planning to 
send in “poll watchers” to precincts on Election Day. These poll 
watchers would ostensibly be Officers of Election but would have 
a separate agenda to disrupt elections by claiming fraud and then 
call lawyers and other partisan folks to either shut down voting 
or create the grounds to contest the election. Registrar commented 
that while we always welcome people wanting to be Officers, he 
would not want any bad faith actors to disrupt voting. Discussion 
ensued.  
 

Registrar shared a final roster of Officers of Election for 
the June Primary. Board unanimously approved of the postings. A 
copy is hereto attached to these minutes.  

 
 Registrar and Board discussed logistics for Election Day 
delivering voting equipment and ballots the morning of the 
election.  
 
 Board adjourned the meeting to attend the All-Call Training 
after unanimously agreeing to meet again at 10:30 on June 22 for 
the Canvass of Votes. 
  
                         _____________________________             
                         Dennis O’Hara, Secretary 
 
 
_________________________ 
 
 
_________________________ 


